
Civil War Violin 

 

One year after Rock Island Arsenal was established, a prison camp was built in 1863 to 
house Confederate prisoners of war.  During the twenty months that the prison was in 

operation, 12,192 prisoners were confined at the Rock Island Barracks. 

Prisoners occupied their time in a variety of ways.  There was a prison library, church 
services, and a debating society.  Games would help pass the time, and the prisoners 
enjoyed marbles and tag.  Some prisoners carved rings, buttons, and trinkets from 

shells taken from the Mississippi River.  One prisoner even carved violins by hand to sell 
to other prisoners, guards, and visitors.   

Private H. E. Purdee, 7th Florida Infantry, made this violin which he sold to Mr. E. M. 

Cralla of Moline, Illinois on August 16, 1864.  Glued inside the violin is a note which 

states, “is manufactured expressly for E. M. Cralla by H. E. Purdee of the 7th Fla. Reg. 

rebel prisoner of war.  Made with a pocket knife in Barracks 33 Rock Island prison Ill. 

Aug. 16 – 1864”. 

The museum also owns a letter that mentions the violin.  “There is some splendid 

violins here made with nothing but a pocket knife, so we music & dance & kill time.” 

 


